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This document provides a summary of the key changes between Roseville Electric Utility’s 

current Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP) (effective January 1, 2021), and Roseville’s prior 

Wildfire Mitigation Plan (effective January 1, 2020).  As part of its 2021 submission to the 

Wildfire Safety Advisory Board (WSAB), Roseville Electric Utility provided an Informational 

Response document, which responded to the recommendations made by the WSAB in the 

Guidance Advisory Opinion for the 2021 Wildfire Mitigation Plans of Electric Publicly Owned 

Utilities and Cooperatives.    

 

This document is intended to simplify the process of reviewing Roseville’s current WMP, but 

does not represent a comprehensive identification of every single update to Roseville’s WMP.  

Further, this summary is not part of or a supplement to Roseville’s WMP.  Therefore, a full 

review of Roseville’s wildfire mitigation efforts should be based on the actual WMP and 

Informational Response documents.  

 

2.  Roles and Responsibilities  

 

 Roseville provided additional information under “Governance Structure” regarding who 

has authority to execute and modify the plan. 

 

3.  Wildfire Risks and Drivers  

 

 Roseville added language under “Enterprise-Wide Safety Risks” to convey that Roseville 

performs regular Enterprise Risk Profile analysis to improve the ability to manage risks 

effectively.  

 

4.   Wildfire Preventative Strategies 

 

 Under “Design and Construction Standards” Roseville provided additional information 

regarding the equipment that we use.     

 Roseville also added a new subsection on “Response” which delineates Roseville’s 

protocol for deenergizing portions of our electrical system, depending on the severity and 

type of situation. 

 

6.  Plan Evaluation 

 

 Under “Monitoring and Auditing the Plan” Roseville added language to clarify that a 

review of the plan will occur by Roseville Electric staff annually or as needed throughout 

the year. 

 Also, under “Monitoring the Effectiveness of Inspections” Roseville added information 

regarding the metrics that will be used to measure the performance of this plan.   

 

 


